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Utility Corporation of Florida, Inc. 

200 Healthy Way, Sebring, FL 33976         863-414-2586 
 

                    April 21, 2014 

 

Office of Commission Clerk  

Docket No. 110165-SU  

Florida Public Service Commission  

2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 

Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

 

To whom it may concern: 

 

In the Florida Public Service Commission order of August 2012, the cost of 

refurbishing the surge tank, as recommended by the DEP, was projected to be 

$9,639.  A Phase II rate increase was approved pending the completion of this 

repair and documentation of the costs involved. 

 

Since that time, the DEP has deemed the surge tank beyond repair.  As a temporary 

measure, we have taken surge tank #1 off line, and have shifted processing to surge 

tank #2 west.  It is adequate for our current needs.  We are still in discussion with 

engineers and the DEP about a long term goal of shift processing to Surge Tank #2 

east. 

 

Rather than implementing the Phase II rate increase which was based on a different 

set of figures, we would like to forgo the increase now, with the understanding that 

we will come back to the Commission for authorization to recover the full cost of 

this re-design of the plant. 

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

s/Michael Tellschow, President 

Utility Corporation of Florida, Inc. 



 
 




